

Katie Hobbs Governor

J.M. "Jesse" Torrez Director Governor's Highway Safety Representative

August 20, 2024

Ms. Kimberly Stirling Specialty Court Lead Lake Havasu City Municipal Court 92 Acoma Blvd. S. Lake Havasu City, AZ 86403

Dear Ms. Stirling,

I am writing to formally confirm the Governor's Office of Highway Safety (GOHS) commitment to financial support to the development of an Impaired Driving Treatment Court (IDTC) in Lake Havasu City.

As Director of GOHS, we are fully committed to help provide funding on a reimbursement level for the travel expenses to Athens, GA for the required team members involved in this important project.

GOHS understands the importance of this commitment and assure you that all necessary resources, time, and effort will be dedicated to fulfilling it to the best of our ability. We are looking forward to working closely with Lake Havasu City Municipal Court to achieve the desired outcomes.

Please feel free to contact me at 602-377-1365 or <u>jtorrez@azgohs.gov</u> should you require any further information or clarification regarding this commitment.

We appreciate your collaboration and look forward to contributing to the success of the IDTC initiative.

Sincerely.

J.M. "Jesse" Torrez, Director

Governor's Office of Highway Safety